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25 January 2000
Senator Jacinta Collins

Chair

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, 

Small Business and Education References Committee

S1.61  Parliament House

Canberra   ACT   2600

Dear Senator Collins

The Board of the Australian National Training Authority is pleased to be given the opportunity to make a submission to the Inquiry into the Quality of Vocational Education and Training in Australia.

The Committee’s Inquiry comes at a time when Australia is poised to take the next step towards the development of a world class national vocational education and training system.  The Board is confident the inquiry will provide a valuable perspective in assisting Australia to take that next step.

The current ‘state of play’ was comprehensively set out in a recent report by the Board to the ANTA Ministerial Council.  The Progress Report on Implementation of the National Training Framework and New Apprenticeships reveals substantial progress with the foundations or backbone of the national vocational education and training system.  The major policy elements – the Australian Recognition Framework, Training Packages, New Apprenticeships and User Choice – are all agreed and largely in place.  A period of policy stability and certainty is now sought by providers and industry to support the implementation stage.

The implementation challenge should not be underestimated.  The reforms imply the need for a profound cultural shift.  Significant effort to date has been taken by all jurisdictions, but progress has been uneven.  This unevenness reflects a number of factors, including the sheer size of the bureaucratic task, challenges specific to particular geographical areas, the need to trial and ‘debug’ new procedures and systems, the imperative to forge greater cooperation across different stakeholder groups and, finally, to re-orient and support changing practice among staff involved in delivering the system.

The Board is particularly concerned to ensure that issues surrounding quality assurance in the national system are addressed.  The Progress Report gives prominence to this issue.

As the Progress Report paints a current and comprehensive picture of the state of the national vocational education and training system, the Board’s submission to the Inquiry draws heavily upon it.

A world class national vocational education and training system must also look forward to the knowledge society which will characterise the new millennium.  Australia is now poised between the industrial age and the knowledge age where our wealth will in large part stem from our collective intellect – from our ideas, skills, knowledge and adaptability.  Work and production will be networked around the globe, traditional employment relationships will erode in the face of new forms of work, new technologies will be pervasive and our enterprises will require leadership and innovation as well as flexible, responsive and multi-skilled workers with technical skills and underpinning knowledge who can solve problems, communicate and work in teams.

The ANTA Board is wrestling with the implications of all this for education and training.

While the terms of reference for the inquiry do not directly extend to cover these issues, the Board would nonetheless be pleased, if the opportunity were presented, to get the Committee’s views on these broader challenges.

Yours sincerely

Stuart Hornery AO

Chairman - ANTA 

